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Term 1 (10 weeks) 
Tue 28th Jan – Fri 4th Apr 

 

Thursday 20th March 
Last Book Club Issue 2  

order day 
 

Friday 21st March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3JT 

 

Sunday 23rd March 
10am-1pm  

Garden Working Bee 
 

Wednesday 26th March 
 

8.30-9.30am Secondhand 
Uniform Pop Up Shop 

 

Student Led Conferences 
3.30-7.00pm 

 

Friday 28th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Tuesday 1st April 
Student Led Conferences 

3.30-7.00pm 
 

Friday 4th April 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

1JS 
 

Villa’s Big Water Walk 
for Project Compassion 

 

Last day of Term 1 
2.20pm finish 

 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 21st Apr – Fri 4th Jul 

 

Monday 21st April 
Easter Monday Public 

Holiday - Pupil free day 
 

Tuesday 22nd April 
Pupil free day 

 

Wednesday 23rd April 
Pupil free day 

 

Thursday 24th April 
Pupil free day 

 

Friday 25th April 
ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Pupil free day  
 

Friday 2nd May 
Term 2 Mass 

 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

 

Dear Families, 
 

Have you ever wondered how we instil values at our school? If you've attended one of our 
Friday assemblies, you’ve likely seen the Villa Way in action. Perhaps your child has even 
been recognised for demonstrating one of our core values in their interactions with others. 
 
The Villa Way is built on five guiding principles: Hospitality, Compassion, Respect, Justice 
and Excellence—values gifted to us by the Sisters of Mercy, who founded our school over 
120 years ago. These values shape the way we interact with one another, fostering a school 
community where inclusion, kindness, fairness, and a commitment to doing our best are at 
the heart of everything we do. More than just school principles, these are values for life. 
 
Living by these values isn’t always easy. It’s one thing to embrace them when everything is 
going smoothly—but what about when we’re faced with challenges? The value of Hospitality 
calls us to step out of our comfort zones and to welcome others even when it’s difficult. 
Compassion asks us to look beyond what we see on the surface and seek understanding. 
Respect reminds us to treat everyone as equals, even when we hold different perspectives. 
Justice challenges us to stand up for fairness for all, and Excellence pushes us to strive for our 
best in all we do, becoming role models for those around us. 
 
At times, the Villa Way may challenge us to think differently, to act with greater kindness, 
and to grow as individuals—but that is exactly why it exists. 
 
Has your child shared their thoughts on the Villa Way with you? If not, ask them what it 
means to them—you might be surprised by their insights! 
 
God bless, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
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Friday 9th May 
Mothers’/Special Friends’ 

Day Liturgy 
 

Friday 16th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Thursday 22nd May 
Foundation/Prep 2026 

applications close 
 

Friday 23rd May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5SMC 
 

Friday 30th May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4ML 
 

Friday 6th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DGS 
 

Monday 9th June 
King’s Birthday Public 

Holiday 

Pupil free day  
 

Wed 11th – Fri 13th June 
Year 6 Urban Camp 

 

Friday 13th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2TS 

 

Friday 20th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

Friday 27th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 

 

Friday 4th July 
No Assembly 

 

Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Friday 25th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 1st August 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 

 

Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1GT 
 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

2MH 
 

Mon 18th – Fri 22nd Aug 
Book Week 

 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Friday 29th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 

 

Friday 5th September 
Fathers’ Day/Special 

Friends’ Liturgy  
 
 

 

A Prayer for Lent 
 

 
  
End of Term – Start of Term 

Classes conclude for first-term holidays on Friday 4 April at 2.20pm. Please 
note that second term commences for students on Monday 28 April and 
concludes on Friday 4 July. The week preceding the 28 April consists of 
Easter Monday which is a public holiday and ANZAC Day on Friday 25 April. 
The Director of Catholic Education has granted schools professional 
development time on Tuesday 22, Wednesday 23 and Thursday 24 April. 

This means that while the staff are working, our families can enjoy an extra few days of 
holidays. 
 
The Big Water Walk 
As part of our commitment to Project Compassion during Lent we are inviting members of 
our school community to become involved in the Big 
Water Walk. This is an initiative of Caritas Australia who 
are working to assist communities across the region and 
the world. On Friday 4 April (last day of term 1) the 
students will work in relay teams to carry water around 
the oval as a symbol of their recognition of students 
their age in Samoa who have to carry water long 
distances each day. As part of their learning the students 
have been asked to collect a few small donations to 
support the establishment of a well in a village in Samoa 
which will cost $4000. We realise that this is a lot of 
money, but through their learning we also hope to teach the children the value of 
contributing towards the welfare of others. How fortunate we are to live in a Country where 
we can take for granted fresh running water. Be on the lookout for sponsorship forms coming 
home this week and feel free to explore the Caritas website for more information about this 
worthy cause. 
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Friday 12th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 

 

Friday 19th September 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

FBOK 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass  
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day 

All Foundation-Year 2 
students 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Pupil free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 
Pupil free day 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

Dear Families, 
 

I am writing to keep you informed regarding the serious incident that took place outside of 
school last week, involving a Year 4 student’s inappropriate use of social media, which 
continues to impact our school community. 
 

This incident highlights the challenges young people face in navigating social media and the 
potential consequences of their online actions. As a school community, we remain committed 
to guiding and supporting our students in developing safe and responsible online habits, and 
we encourage families to continue these important conversations at home. 
 

The safety and wellbeing of our students and staff remains our highest priority. Since the 
incident took place, the student involved has not attended school, and we have continued to 
provide support to the students and families directly affected. Given the nature of the incident, 
we have engaged Victoria Police and continue to work with the necessary parties to ensure the 
appropriate steps are taken in line with our policies. 
 

The family of the student has decided to withdraw their enrolment, and they will not be 
returning to St Francis Xavier. Throughout this process, Catholic Education Ballarat and I have 
been actively engaged in offering guidance and support to all impacted and will continue to do 
so. 
 

The media has obtained details of this incident so there is potential for further amplification in 
the public arena. While this is unfortunate, we encourage our community to respond with care 
and discretion, keeping the dignity and wellbeing of all students at the forefront. As a Catholic 
school in the Mercy tradition, St Francis Xavier is guided by the values of love, respect, 
forgiveness, and trust. During challenging times, it is essential that we uphold these principles, 
ensuring that our actions reflect our vision to pursue fullness of life for all. It is through this 
lens that we continue to guide and educate our young people, helping them to understand the 
importance of responsible and respectful relationships and actions. 
 

If you have any concerns or require further guidance, please do not hesitate to contact me 
directly. Thank you for your ongoing support of St Francis Xavier and for your valued 
partnership in the development and wellbeing of our students. 
  

Kind regards, 
Mark Hogbin 
 
 
 

 

 
First Aid News    Given the AFL season has started again can we please take note of this very important reminder:  
Concussion Protocol/Concussion  – Important information to be aware of 
If your child has experienced concussion outside of the school setting it is important that they rest for a period of 24 
to 48 hours and then gradually return to activities after this time. Returning to school can be a graduated approach 
with the aim of increasing tolerance to a full day, the same situation could occur with sporting activities. It is always 
important to check with your doctor and seek medical treatment after a child sustains a concussion. 
It is important to inform the school if your child has sustained a concussion outside of school; this is to ensure the 
school can monitor your child’s wellbeing and adapt activities as required. 
 

Foundation/Prep Enrolment 2026 – Existing Families 
  

Enrolments for children of existing and new families who start Foundation/Prep in 2026 are open. 
 

Parents of existing and new families who have a child to start in 2026 - must complete the  
‘Enrolment Application Form’ form by clicking on the following link to submit your application: 
  

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
  

Please note this is an essential step for existing families in ensuring you child is enrolled in Foundation/Prep 2026. 
 

Enrolments close 22nd May 2025 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/
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Congratulations to Miss 
Megan and her husband 
Zach who are the proud 

parents of daughter 
Ziggie Lee Leckie, born 
at 5.34pm on Saturday 

8th March. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday March 16, 2025       Second Sunday of Lent (Year C) 
Gospel: Luke 9:28-36 
Jesus took Peter, John, and James with him and went up a hill to pray. While he was praying, his face changed its 
appearance, and his clothes became dazzling white. Suddenly two men were there talking with him. They were 
Moses and Elijah, who appeared in heavenly glory and talked with Jesus about the way in which he would soon fulfill 
God's purpose by dying in Jerusalem. Peter and his companions were sound asleep, but they woke up and saw Jesus' 
glory and the two men who were standing with him. As the men were leaving Jesus, Peter said to him, “Master, how 
good it is that we are here! We will make three tents, one for you, one for Moses, and one for Elijah.” (He did not 
really know what he was saying.) 
While he was still speaking, a cloud appeared and covered them with its shadow; and the disciples were afraid as the 
cloud came over them. A voice said from the cloud, “This is my Son, whom I have chosen — listen to him!” 
When the voice stopped, there was Jesus all alone. The disciples kept quiet about all this and told no one at that 
time anything they had seen.    (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation)  

  
Gospel reflection:   
Jesus goes up a hill with Peter, James and John to pray and Jesus is changed. The disciples see Jesus in all his glory. 
  
It can bring us joy when we see someone who is able to be the best they can be. Someone who is not just surviving 
and meeting their basic needs, but someone who is thriving and is filled with hope for the future. 
  
Through our prayers this Lent we can hope for wonderful changes. We can ask God to help us to act differently, to 
make the world a fairer place, and to treat others as we would wish to be treated. Together we can try to build a 
world that is changed for the better, a world which reflects the glory of God. 
   
The disciples thought perhaps they should stay on the mountain and worship Jesus, but Jesus took them back down. 
In the same way, our faith is not something just for church, but it is something that we have to live out every day in 
all that we do. 
   
Our Challenge: What will you do to try and live more as God asks you to? How will you listen and change your life 
and our world for the better?    (Adapted from CAFOD website) 
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Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
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Wellbeing News 
 

Child Safe Standard 9: Physical and online environments promote safety and wellbeing while minimising the 
opportunity for children and young people to be harmed.  
 

I would like to introduce you to our Year Six Wellbeing Leaders, they are Aria, Lois and Edward. 
 

 
 
In this story of student wellness, the SFX journey unfolds, recognising the need for authentic student voices. 
Empowering children involves shaking off the bad days and speaking with each other to create solutions, weaving a 
melody of empowerment into the fabric of education at school. 
 

In the symphony of a child’s life, we are done with neglecting student wellbeing. It’s clear that nurturing their 
wellness is not overlooking its significance. It helps to harmonise their ability to get back into their learning and build 
relationships that are appealing. 
 

We had our first ‘proper’ Wellbeing Leader meeting a few Friday’s ago where there were so many great ideas 
presented and so much enthusiasm! 
 

I am hoping to also talk to the team about how ‘belonging’ is essential for positive mental health and wellbeing. We 
will discuss ways we can look after one another and how we can enhance our warm and positive school climate. We 
will focus on how activities such as ‘Builders and Traders Club’ can support a wide range of students and how our 
Buddies program helps foster leadership, mentoring and responsibility, particularly in the older year levels. 
 

We will discuss inviting children from all year levels to contribute and meet together! Encourage your child to speak 
to a Student Wellbeing Leader or tell me if they are inspired with ideas to elevate wellbeing at St Francis Xavier. 
Their voice could be the spark that ignites positive change and transformation in our community. 
 

As always, SchoolTV came through with an article relating to authentic student voice and building positive 
relationships with students. Click on the link below to read through ‘What the brain science says’! 
 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/content/blog/building-positive-relationships-students-what-brain-science-
says  
 
 
 

Sending cheers your way, 

 

 
Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/content/blog/building-positive-relationships-students-what-brain-science-says
https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/content/blog/building-positive-relationships-students-what-brain-science-says
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Curriculum News 
 

 

NAPLAN 2025 
Congratulations to our Yrs 3&5 students who have been completing their NAPLAN tests. A 
great effort by all. Catch up sessions will take place this Tuesday and Wednesday if your 
child has missed a session.  
NAPLAN is how government's, education authorities and schools determine whether young 
Australians are reaching important educational goals. Once our results are delivered we will 
send them home and as a staff we will unpack our results with rich educational discussions.  
 

 

Student Led Conferences: Week 9 Wednesday 26th March /Week 10 Tuesday 1st 
April 
 

Student - Led Conferences at SFX: Your child(ren) will be showcasing their schoolwork 
and discussing learning goals with you through Student-Led Conferences  in weeks 9 
and 10 this term.  During Student – Led Conferences, your child will lead the discussion 
with you about their school work, while teachers will help direct conversation and 
answer questions you may have. 
 

Bookings for these conferences are open on PAM today at 4:00pm 
 

These meetings will last for 15 minutes, and we encourage all families to 
attend. Children must attend these sessions! 
 

We have several goals for holding conferences using this format: 
·  For parents/carers – we hope that you will get to see rather than simply be told about your child’s progress 
·  For students – we hope students will take more responsibility for their learning and can articulate what they can do 
·  For teachers – we want teachers to have more meaningful and impactful conferences with you building Home/ 
   School connections 
·  For all – we want to maximise our time together, create ways to partner with one another to support student    
   success. 
 

Questions to ask your child at Student - Led Conferences 
Here are some starters for you to ask your child during their Student – Led Conference. These are suggestions, so 
please look them over and pick a few that you may like to ask! 
1. What are you most proud of? 
2. It makes me proud to see that .... 
3. Can you tell me more about ... 
4. I can tell that you improved in .... 
5. What did you find challenging this term? 
6. Did you reach your goals? Why/Why not? 
7. What can we do together at home to support your learning? 
  

We have deliberately formed them as Student – Led and not 3 – Way Conferences.  Highly Effective Catholic Primary 
Schools promote Student Voice. Student – Led Conferences are identified as a significant way of 
developing Student Voice. The latest research and evidence around Assessment as Learning supports this. 
 

If a parent/carer needs to have a conversation with the teacher not in the presence of the child in regards to other 
matters, this needs to take place at another time. Contact can be made with the class teacher 
requesting further time if needed. 
 

Looking forward to positive Student Led Conferences which highlights and celebrates children's 
achievements. 
 
Have a happy week.   

                                                                              Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 
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Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Term 2 - Ballarat Netball Association - After School Netball 
SFX is looking forward to entering teams in the BNA Primary School after school netball season in Term 2. - Season is 
8 wks long starting Tuesday 6th and Wednesday 7th May - Teams are entered under the SFX name and coached by 
parents - There is a Yr 3/4 and a Yr 5/6 competition - Competitions are Tuesday's or Wednesday's - Term 2 is 
participation only, no finals - Game times 4pm / 4:50pm / 5:40pm - Great for beginners or for those with experience 
Please see PAM notification for options. Expressions of interest close Friday April 18 
 
SFX AFL Football Team tryouts 
This week we will begin the tryout process for our SFX AFL Football teams. 
This year's competition is AFL 9's based and we will have a Girls and a Boys team so we will begin the tryouts process 
this week during the following break times: 
Girls - 2nd break Wednesday 
Boys - 1st break Thursday 
Initial tryouts will be conducted in the gym so no football boots are required. Students can bring their runners if not 
their PE day. 
 
Well done and Congratulations Mr Down 
Our magnificent PE teacher Mr Down and one of his athletes recently achieved a fantastic accomplishment, with 
Cooper Sherman (who has also done some work experience here at SFX) qualifying for this weekend's 2025 World 
Indoor Athletics Championships in China. We wish Cooper all the very best and congratulate Mr Down for his 
dedication in training young athletes to be the best that they can be. 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 1: 

 Week 8 - Wednesday 2nd Break - Girls AFL Football tryouts 
 Week 8 - Thursday 1st Break - Boys AFL Football tryouts 
 Week 9 - Wednesday Mar 26th - Regional Swimming @ Horsham (qualifiers from Division swimming) 
 Week 9 - Thursday Mar 27th - MDASA U9 Primary Schools Swim Sports (nominated students from F - Yr 3) 

 
Term 2: 

 Week 3 - Wed May 7th - Division AFL @ Marty Busch, Sebastopol - (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 Week 4 - Mon May 12th - Division Cross Country @ Fed Uni (selected students from Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6)  
 Week 6 - Monday May 26th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool (qualifiers from Division XC) 
 Week 6 - Wednesday May 28th - Division Soccer @ Ballarat Region Soccer Facility (selected students from 

Yr 5/6)  
 Week 7 - Friday June 6th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 Week 8 - Friday June 13th - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
 
 
Have a great week. 
 
 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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P&F News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Working Bee – Sunday 23rd March – all 
welcome 

 
 
 

 

 2nd Hand Uniform Pop up shop – 
Wednesday 26th March 8.30-9.30am 

 
 

 
 
 

 Zooper Doopers – Fridays at 2nd break $1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Hot Lunches reminder – Hot Lunches 
every Friday, order on Flexi Schools before 
10am on a Thursday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Easter Raffle is now live – donations still being accepted –  
       to be drawn Monday 31st March  
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Attachments 
 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    14th March    Hosted by 4KB    Theme: Compassion. 
We treat others the way we would like to be treated.  

Compassion means to feel the suffering of others and to help ease that suffering.  
We show compassion to others because Jesus teaches us how to care. 

 

FLP Harry Carter and Hudson Worn 4JS Charlie Quarrell and Abbey Williams 

FGJ Harvey Rowland and Amelia Whykes 4ML Ava Warr and Byron Morton 

FBO’K George Ellis and Ollie Quinlan 4KB Tara Lloyd & Baxter Steinman 

FTW Maya Ryan and Joe White 5CC Ella Crumpton and Anna Marson 

1JS Callum Purtell & Audrey Giles  5ZP Mollie Arnts & Levi Crowe 

1EM Harlee Answer and Lola Troon 5SM Finley Rolfe and Evie Speirs 

1GT Sadie Porter and Murphy Daniel  6PB Mia Hamill and Marli Ward 

2RR Annie Ludbrook and Alfie Waldron 6ZA Sierra O’Reilly & James Hocking 

2MH Ted Gleeson and Lachie White 6MM Edward Lloyd and Sophie White 

2TS Emme Cavanagh and Thomas Green EE  

3LL Banjo Nicholson and Lachy Just PA  

3JT Paddy Quinlan and Imogen Sordello VA 
Our wonderful new Art Leaders - Lucinda, Ivy, 
Luella, Rhys and Lachie. 

3DG  PE  

  Tch Imogen Sordello & Paddy Quinlan  

Principal’s Award:  
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Community News 
 

 

2025 Entries NOW OPEN  
Entries are now open across all our disciplines. 
Head to our website for everything you need to know about the range of performance 
opportunities across; 
            Calisthenics Solos 
            Vocal (including the Herald Sun Aria) 

            Pianoforte (including Celebrating Chopin) 
            Debating 
            Speech, Drama and Comedy 
            All Abilities 
            Instrumental 
            Choral 

            Dance 
            Calisthenics Teams 
  
Why Get Involved? 
In 2024, over 9,050 young performers took to our stages, embracing challenges, building 
confidence, and developing teamwork and skills.  

In 2025, the Eisteddfod will be even bigger and better, and we’d love you to be part of this vibrant 
performing arts celebration! 
Our vision is all about promoting and encouraging participation, enjoyment and enrichment 
through the performing arts... Now who wouldn't want to be a part of that!! 
Let’s make 2025 the biggest year for the performing arts, ever! 

 
Entries Close 30 April 
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THE POTTAGE is a paint your own Pottery studio located in Ballarat!   We have launched our upcoming 
workshops throughout the April School Holidays.  The code is SCHOOL10 for 10% off tickets.  
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